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 FROM THE EDITORS
	 Please send us your ideas, or articles by July 20th and it 
will appear in the August Newsletter.  We will accept a disc or 
email if that is more convenient.
	 Let us know if your email or postal address changes 
so that we can ensure that you don’t miss one of our exciting 
Newsletters.  Each month we get at least 5 e-mails returned with 
wrong addresses.
If you have changed your phone number recently, please call the 
hall and leave an update.  
	 If you have an email address let us know and you can 
be one of the first to read the newsletter 2043778 online each 
month.  Please send an e-mail to our email address highlandkc@
charterinternet.com  so we can add your address to our e-mail 
listing.  You can reach our website at www.highlandkc.org.

George Korte & Herb Durbin 
& Chris Chalfant

Newsletter Editors
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“One Family under God with Strength through Council Growth and Involvement” 
“What Works – Teamwork”

	 Thank you to the many Knights who gave of their time and talent to come out and work the 
Schweizerfest and especially to my two co-chairmen, Matt Dermody and Scott Abbott.  Although the 
Schweizerfest was a rainy affair this year and our sales were down, many brother Knights and Ladies 
came out to help and have a good time with friends and family. Fund-raisers like this require a lot of work 
and, as always, “Many hands make light work.”
	 We welcomed two new members in June, Steve Gagiardi and David Gonzalez. Congratulations to 
both gentlemen!
	 I would like to invite all brother Knights and Ladies to the 2010-2011 Installation of Officers for 
the Council and Ladies Auxiliary. The installation will be held on Sunday, July 11, 2010, starting a 4:30 
with a social hour and dinner at 5:30. There is a sign-up sheet at the hall. Please sign up or call the hall 
(654-9049) so that we can plan the dinner accordingly.  At this Installation Dinner, we begin our 100-
year anniversary celebration.  Also, we will be retiring our old Council Jewels and introducing the new 
Council Jewels for the first time.
	 The Madison County Fair is the week of July 25th through July 31st.  We will run the food 
stand again this year.  The Ladies Auxiliary serves the Rotary Luncheon on Tuesday and helps with 
the Handicap Awareness Day on Wednesday.  Please check the enclosed schedule for your name on the 
workers list. We especially need LOTS of help on Wednesday in support of the Handicap Awareness Day 
lunch.  Even if your name isn’t on the schedule, please come out and lend a hand to your Brother Knights 
when possible.
	 July 1st begins a new fraternal year.  We elected Council Officers during our June meeting and I 
want to congratulate our new Grand Knight Jim Meridith and our new officers.  
I would like to take this opportunity to thank all of my Brother Knights, especially those who served as 
officers of the Council, and the Ladies Auxiliary for helping and supporting me during my time as Grand 
Knight.  Also, I want to thank my wife, Kyle, for all that she did for the Council and for me these past 
two years.  With everyone working together, we accomplished many good things for the Council.  The 
Knights of Columbus is truly a wonderful organization with many dedicated members and I am proud to 
call myself a member of Highland Council 1580.  
	 Happy 4th of July! Celebrate our freedom and independence with your family and friends.

Vivat Jesus and God Bless America!
Martin Klostermann 
Grand Knight

GRAND KNIGHT’S MESSAGE

100 Anniversary News
	 By now you should realize that we 
have had our first event to celebrate our 
centennial year.  Our opening was the State 
softball tournament on June 26th and 27th.
	 The next event will be at the installa-
tion of officers on July 11th.  See the Grand 
Knights article for the times of the event.  
There will be a catered meal and open bar and 
every member is invited and encouraged to 
attend.  
	 There will be an event held each 
month with the final celebration to be on July 
9th of 2011.  Further events will be publicized 
each month during the centennial year.

George Korte
100 year anniversary 

Committee Chairman.



OUR CONDOLENCES
	
	 To Brother Knight Lee Trame 
on the loss of his Father, Henry 
Trame.
	 To Sir Knight Grover “Gene” 
Egmon and especially his wife Norma on the 
loss of her sister, Ellen Christ.

KNIGHT OF THE MONTH
	
	 June’s Knight of the Month award 
goes to a Brother Knight for his commitment, 
support, and service to his Church, Council 
and Community. 
	 You can find this Brother Knight 
actively involved in Parish activities including 
the Living Rosary and working in various 
capacities at the Kirchenfest.
	 Our Knight of the Month demonstrates 
Unity with Council 1580 by being active 
in our 4th Degree Assembly.  He works the 
Knights of Columbus Lenten Fish Frys and 
serves as a Bingo caller once a month.  He is 
also our golf chairman, working to organize 
our teams for various tournaments around 
the area.  During our recent “Blitz” weekend 
he spoke before one of our Masses about 
the Knights and the benefit in joining our 
fraternal order.
	 When it comes to service to our 
community, he has taken an active role in the 
Highland Jaycees by chairing the New Years 
Eve Dance and one of their major fundraisers, 
the Texas Hold ‘em Tournament.
	 It is with great pride and appreciation 
that we have selected Brother Knight Joe 
Horstmann as June’s Knight of the Month.

Congratulations from Council 1580.

ATTENDANCE PRIZE
	
	 The name of David Melosi was drawn at the last meeting.  Had he been present he would have received 
$200.00 for attendance at the meeting.  Next month’s prize will be $210.00.  The prize increases by $10.00 each 
month until another member is present and wins.  Remember you must be present at the meeting to be able to 
win. 
	 The membership number in the last newsletter was 3566760 which is the membership number of Timo-
thy Lucia. Had he been at the meeting and told the Grand Knight that it was his membership number in the 
newsletter, he would have won $50.00.
	 Look for your membership number inserted in this month’s Newsletter, show up at the next month’s 
meeting and identify yourself to the Grand Knight that you are the holder of that membership number and win 
$50.00

SENIOR KNIGHT OF THE MONTH
	
	 June’s Senior Knight of the month award 
goes to a Brother Knight for his continual service 
and support to the church, our council, and our 
community.
	 This Brother Knight has been a longtime 
member of the Knights of Columbus.  In the past 
he has worked the Madison County Fair and the 
Schweizerfest.  This brother knight has worked 
BINGO, pork sausage and our chicken dinners.  
	 For the community, this brother knight 
picks up pastries every month for the food pantry, 
and volunteers at the hospital every week.
	 It is with great pleasure that we have 
selected Andy Schrage as our Senior Knight of 
the month for June 2010.

Congratulations from Council 1580.

FAMILY OF THE MONTH
	
	 June’s Family of the month 
award goes to a Brother Knight and his 
Lady for their continual service and 
support to the Church, our Council, and 
our community.
	 This Brother Knight and his Lady have worked fish 
fry’s, BINGO, and chicken dinners.  They work the Madison 
County Fair, Schweizerfest, and Kirchenfest.
	 For our Church, they are extraordinary ministers.  
She sings in the adult choir and funeral choir, and he counts 
money once a month.  
	 For the community, they deliver meals on wheels, 
and are a part of the hospital auxiliary.
	 It is with great pleasure that we have selected Ray 
and Romy Schrage as our Family of the month for June 
2010.

Congratulations from Council 1580.

HATS OFF
	
	 To Brother Knight Andy Schrage 
for being selected as the Senior Knight of 
the month for June 2010
	 To Brother Knight Joe Horstmann 
for being selected Knight of the month for 
June 2010
	 To Ray and Romy Schrage for being selected 
Family of the month for June 2010
	 To Brother Knight Brother Knight Paul Capelle for 
being selected for the Special Senior Knight Appreciation 
Award for June 2010
	 To Monsignor Steffen for celebrating his 25 year 
anniversary to the priesthood.  Eight Sir Knights celebrated 
in Monsignor’s special occasion by providing Honor Guard 
at the Mass.
	 To Father Pat Jakel for celebrating his 25 year 
anniversary to the priesthood.  There will be an Honor 
Guard on June 27th for this Mass honoring this special 
occasion.
	 To Father Paul Kala on his ordination to the 
priesthood
	 To Martin Klostermann on his past fraternal two 
years as Worthy Grand Knight for our Council
	 To Kyle Klostermann for supporting Martin, the 
Council, and the Ladies Auxiliary
	 To Jim Meridith our Worthy Grand Knight for the 
next fraternal year

89th ANNUAL
KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS COOPERATIVE 

BAR-B-Q RAFFLE TICKETS

	 You should have received one book of fifteen tickets 
in this newsletter.  Please sell or purchase these tickets. Your 
support is greatly appreciated. The net income from the raffle 
helps fund many of the charitable activities for our Knights 
of Columbus Council.  Total prize money is $25,000 and 72 
prizes will be awarded Sunday, August 29, 2010.
	 Please send or drop off the $15.00 per book, to the 
Council by August 19, 2010.  Keep the cover sheet on the 
ticket book if possible.  This is your opportunity to support 
the Council especially for those of you who are unable to 
help at any other function during the year.

YOU MAY BE A WINNER
	 Your Council is also a winner since we keep $10 for 
each book sold and with no expense to our Council. Please 
help if you possibly can.

2010 BONUS OPPORTUNITY
	 This year there is a bonus opportunity for our Council.  
For each book sold over 2009’s total the Council gets $1 
extra.  For each book sold over our membership total the 
Council gets $0.50 extra.
	 Please consider purchasing or selling a second book 
of tickets to help achieve the bonus opportunity.  We have 
plenty available at the Council Hall or call Chris Chalfant at 
882-4401 if you would like additional books.  We also need 
volunteers to help sell books at the Madison County fair and 
other potential opportunities.  Call if you are interested in 
helping.

SPECIAL SENIOR KNIGHT 
APPRECIATION AWARD 

	 June’s Special Senior Knight 
Appreciation Award goes to a Brother Knight 
for his support and service to Council, Church, 
Community and Country. 
This Brother Knight is an Honorary Life member 
of our Council and a 4th Degree Assembly 
member.  He joined the Knights of Columbus 
in August 1952.  Over the years, this Brother 
Knight was active in the 4th Degree.
He served our country during World War II 
seeing action in the South Pacific with the Navy 
underwater demolition team.  He was later 
recalled into active service during the Korean 
War.
This Brother Knight and his Lady saw the value 
of a Catholic education and sent his children to St 
Paul Schools. 
He and his Lady, Marge, will celebrate their 60th 
wedding anniversary this summer on August 
12th.
It is with great pleasure that I present the June 
2010 Special Senior Knight Appreciation Award 
to Brother Sir Knight, Paul Capelle.

Congratulations from Council 1580.



July Birthdays

July Anniversaries

  1 - Michael Baumgartner
  1 - Thomas Marti
  1 - Rosemary (Norman) Meyer
  1 - Janet (Leonard) Thole
  2 - Roland Harris
  2 - Anna May (Carl) Neier
  2 - Lisa (William) Straeter
  4 - Steve Beer
  5 - Steve Heimsath
  6 - Sally (Wilbert) Benhoff
  7 - Francis Jancek
  8 - Michelle (Mike) Dapkus
  8 - Leonard Sedlacek
  9 - Karen (Wayne) Branger
  9 - Leon Luber
  9 - Randy Manley
  9 - Mary (Michael) Marchal
  9 - Frank Milos
10 - Julie (Todd) Korte
10 - Robert Ohren
11 - Monette (William) Augustin
11 - Terrence Zeisset
12 - Gloria (Francis) Jancek
12 - Rollin Johnson
12 - Don Richter
12 - Dilnawaz (Daniel) Stack
13 - Janet (Jerome) Morence
13 - Sonny St. Cin
13 - Lynn (John) Todt
14 - David Gonzalez
14 - Kyle Audrey (Martin) Klostermann
14 - George Korte	
14 - Ron Ziemba

15 - Mary (Herbert) Durbin Sr.
15 - Bruce Johnson
15 - Thomas Klostermann
15 - Staci (Joseph) Laporta
15 - David Schlueter
15 - James Warnecke
16 - Donnie Eddy
16 - Theresa (Vernon) Eversgerd
16 - Daniel Halloran
16 - Kent Korte
17 - Richard Eilers
17 - Marilyn (Charles) Grapperhaus
17 - Ronald Kapp
18 - K. James Kerin
18 - Ashley (Nicholas) Klaus
18 - Debbie (Tracy) Poehling
19 - Jerome Czar
19 - Angela (Orville) Heim
19 - Robert Hellige
19 - Wayne Keeven
19 - Mary Ann (Maurice) Korte
19 - Christ Schwarz
19 - Glen Walter
19 - Greg Zampogna
20 - William Chappel
20 - Daniel Levad
20 - Frank Lipski
20 - Karen (Charles) Rehkemper
21 - Paul Capelle
21 - Duane Gruenenfelder
21 - John Kutz	
22 - Jason Hollenkamp
22 - Mary (Denis) Thole

23 - Missy (Craig) Athmer
23 - Lydia (Roland) Bellm
23 - David Kampwerth
23 - Dennis Kampwerth
23 - Ned Kampwerth
23 - Jody (Robert) Melosi
24 - John Drannan
25 - Roger Schrage
25 - Bradley Scott
25 - Charlotte (Larry) Siverly
26 - Allan Gall
26 - Michael Kapilla
26 - Dennis Keeven
26 - Terry Marks
27 - Dorothy (Arthur) Flaiz Sr
27 - Christy (James) Wiegand
28 - Linda (John) Drannan
28 - Carla (Jeffrey) Dubach
28 - Colleen (Paul) West
28 - Ronald Zbinden
29 - Ralph Bruggemann
29 - Helen (Bernard) De Bourge
29 - Denise (Charles) Peters
30 - Wendy (Dan) Descher
30 - Gregory Firkus
31 - Elaine (Edwin) Frisse
31 - Ruth (Clarence) Korte
31 - Traci (Robert) Luitjohan
31 - Anthony Russo
31 - Barbara (Robert) Schwarz Jr

  1 - Herbert & Dorothy Durbin Jr.
  1 - Timothy & Lori Lucia
  1 - Peter & Theresa Tucker
  2 - John & Cheryl Voegele
  5 - Andy & Maggie Abendroth
  5 - Brian & Karen Gnaedinger
  7 - Tony & Beth Hemann
  8 - Gary & Helen Gacevich
  8 - Jeffrey & Janey Miller
  9 - Scott & Brenda Plocher
  9 - Hollie & Clarene Willmann
  9 - Robert & Deborah Vance
  9 - Richard & Carla Tscherney	

  9 - Raymond & Romy Schrage
10 - Robert & Beverly Quade
10 - Bill & Melissa Zobrist
11 - Carl & Anna May Neier
12 - Cyril & Jane Korte
14 - Jeremy & Joanne Snyder
15 - Wayne & Karen Branger
16 - Matt & Carrie Basler
16 - Peter & Barbara Capalupo
17 - Alan & Kimberly Zobrist
17 - Tracy & Debbie Poehling
18 - Larry & Janet Widman
18 - Roger & Jan Schrage	

20 - Chris & Deanne Voegele
23 - Neal & Rosemary Rieke Jr.
23 - Roland & Lydia Bellm
26 - Blake & Patti Kohlbrecher
28 - Howard & Linda Held
29 - Rick & Mandy Ringwald
30 - Gerald & Jane Thole
30 - Tom & Lori Ann Bruggemann
31 - Wayne & Lois Moore
31 - Burnell & Mary Frances Petry
31 - Earl & Bernice Duncan
31 - Gary & Toni Stone

Daughters of Isabella
	 On Tuesday evening, the 15th of June 20 members enjoyed an evening of fellowship.
Chancellor Lydia Bellm led us in saying the Rosary, remembering any member, relative or friend who has been 
or is ill.  She also said the Crucifix prayers.  The Crucifix was taken home by Shirley Massey.  She will say the 
prayers until the next meeting.
	 New Officers:  Anna Voegele as Banner Bearer and Shirley Massey as Recording Secretary were 
installed.
	 The Spiritual Bouquet for Patricia Landmann was read.

July Birthdays
				    Marcella Benhoff	 Lydia Bellm	 Marie Kreiner

July Committee
				    Joyce Musenbrock	 Margaret Daiber	 Mary Herzberg
						      Barb McKune		 Sheila Weber

	 The next bingo is Wednesday at Faith Countryside nursing Home.  It will be at 2:00, anyone wishing to 
help is welcome.
	 Our next meeting is Tuesday, July 20th at 7:00 P.M.

Scribe,
Mary Buchheim

LADIES AUXILIARY
	 On Tuesday June 1st we held our meeting.  We made a monetary donation to the SchoolSisters of Notre 
Dame for their quilt raffle.
	 We elected officers for the 2010 -- 2011 year. The following individuals were elected.

					     Kyle Klostermann	 President
					     Mary Lou Meridith	 Vice President
					     Christine Gall		  Secretary
					     Diana Compton	 Treasurer
					     Marilyn Korte		 Sergeant at Arms  
					     Kaye Plocher		  Trustee 
					     Dot Durbin		  Trustee
					     Darlene Rehkemper	 Trustee
	 The June Lady of the Month was awarded to Shirley Bellm.  Shirley is a very special and dedicated 
Member of our Auxiliary and is also a member of the Daughters of Isabella. She attends daily Mass, participates 
in Perpetual Adoration at the Hospital Chapel and is an Extraordinary Minister of Holy Communion.  She 
has taught PSR classes and served as a Confirmation leader.  This lady is a very faith-filled mother and 
grandmother, who truly lives her faith and leads by example.  She bakes pies for Bingo and the KC Chicken 
and Sausage dinners.  She works the Handicap Awareness Day at the Fair and is known by many for her 
extraordinary dedication, work and leadership for the cause of Special Olympics.  She works at the St. Paul 
Kirchenfest.  Shirley is very talented in sewing, quilting and canning, “lively conversation” and is always ready 
to help when needed.  Thank you Shirley for all that you do and Congratulations!!
	 We enjoyed a very special gift from our President.  Kyle passed out to each of us a small “Food for 
Thought caring and sharing bag” As a way of connecting all of us at the meeting.  Thank you Kyle and God 
Bless you.
	 Thanks to Paula Rehkemper, Phyllis Reidelberger and Darlene Rehkemper for delicious refreshments.  
Our next meeting will be on July 6th at 7:00 PM.  July Hostesses are Joan Riffel, Agnes Schreiber and Marie 
Thole.  Hope to see you there.

BINGO PIE PROVIDERS FOR JULY
					     July 7th	 Agnes Schreiber
					     July 14th	 Joan Riffel
					     July 21st	 Phyllis Reidelberger
					     July 28th	 Paula Rehkemper


































































































































































































































































































 


 



















































































































 



































































































 
























































































































































































 















































































 







 












 














































 




















































































































































































































 









































































































































































































































































































 















 


 




























 


































































































































 




















































































